

THE MARTIN COUNTY

 BOARD OF COMMISSIONERS 

REGULAR MEETING

November 16, 2021
MINUTES

The Martin County Commissioners convened in regular session Tuesday, November 16, 2021, in the Commissioners’ Room at the Courthouse located at 129 Main Street, Shoals, Indiana.  Commissioners present were: President Paul R. George, Commissioner Aaron Summers and Commissioner J. Cody Roush; Attorney Dave Lett. Also attending were: Bobbie Abel, Auditor; Scott Seals, Highway Superintendent; Terri Alcorn, Highway Clerk; Mike Jones, Pat Jones, Sheriff Travis Roush; Ed Kerns and Alyssa Kerns, Kerns Insurance; Marilyn McCullough, Thompson Insurance; Melisa Sorrells, Dispatch Commander; Ky Yarling, Colonial; Bridget Redmon, ISU; Gerald Montgomery, Clerk; Janell Hoffman; Mary E Holt; Sylvia Albaugh; Millie Brown, Trustee; Andy Ringwald, Deputy Director EMA; Monty Wolf, Director EMA; Bob Herzog, Matrix; Mary Smith.  
President George called the meeting to order with the Pledge to the Flag at 5:30 pm. 
The minutes from the regular meeting of November 2, 2021 were approved with a motion by Commissioner Roush, seconded by President George.  All in favor, motion passed. 
The Claims and Allowances were approved with a motion made by Commissioner Roush, seconded by Commissioner Summers.  All in favor, motion passed.  
Sheriff Travis Roush, presented a check for Vigo County Inmates in the amount of $135,975.00.  Sherriff Roush thanked the Commissioners for their support on the current projects at the jail.  Core Facilities projects will be taken before the Council at the beginning of December.  Sheriff Roush believes Statewide 911 may be able to help fund part of the project along with ARP funds.  Current inmate count is fifty-four total with eighteen from Vigo County.

Scott Seals, Superintendent and Terri Alcorn, Highway Clerk, stated the inspection was completed on Brooks Bridge. There are working in Mitcheltree and Rutherford areas.  Terri Alcorn presented a Nondiscrimination & Accessibility Letter of Commitment to INDOT for signature which will be submitted to the Title VI/ADA Program.
Attorney Lett opened bids which were submitted for rock, asphalt and supplies for the Highway Department.  US Aggregates, Cave Quarries, Rogers, Dave Omara, Civil Supply and Civilcon were the companies to submit bids.  All bids were placed under advisement with a motion made by Commissioner Roush, seconded by Commissioner Summers.  All in favor, motion passed.
Angie Risacher, Martin County Alliance Director, thanked the Auditor’s Office for processing the Ocra Phase III Grant checks for the small businesses who were awarded funds through the grant.  Risacher will be unable to attend the ARP meeting on Thursday but will help in any way she can.
Tiffany Whaley, Director EMS, stated that Steve Franks, of Indiana EMS was online to answer questions the Commissioners may have.  Attorney Lett advised that the Commissioners want Martin County EMS to provide regular updates to the Dispatch Department upon shift changes regarding the status of truck availability so they can determine potential needs ahead of time.  Ms. Whaley stated that there is a national shortage of EMS workers.  Tiffany Whaley stated that they work with the dispatch department and will notify everyone to update the dispatch department upon shift changes. 
Gerald Montgomery, Clerk, approached the Commissioners with a contract for electronic verification.  The Secretary of State is providing this capability free of charge saving the County approximately $51,000.00.  There will be maintenance and upgrade fees in the future. Attorney Lett had no objections to the contract.  A motion to approve the contract between the Indiana Secretary of State, the Indiana Election Division, Knowink and Martin County was made by Commissioner Roush, seconded by Commissioner Summers. All in favor, motion passed. 
Clerk Montgomery also requested an email for the Clerk’s Office for time sensitive correspondence.  A motion to approve a general email for the Clerk’s Office was made by Commissioner Roush, seconded by Commissioner Summers.  All in favor, motion passed.
Bob Herzog, Matrix, presented a contract for Cyber Security and IT Services for the County.  This contract will cover the Auditor’s Office, Assessor’s Office, Treasurer’s Office and the Recorder’s Office.  In addition, a contract for IT services of satellite offices will be provided for approval. Attorney Lett advised that with the expense to hire a Fulltime IT person, the proposal submitted was a savings to the County.  A motion to approve the contract with Matrix in the amount of $27,360.00 was made by Commissioner Summers, Seconded by Commissioner Roush.  All in favor, motion passed.
Andy Ringwald, Deputy Director EMA, informed that a recent conversation with the state regarding cyber security and vehicle born explosives had transpired.   The next Lynnville meeting will be in January. 
Sylvia Albaugh, Shoals Library Director, asked the Commissioners to consider approving the expansion of the Library District.  Currently the district consists of Shoals and West Shoals.  The library board approved the expansion to include Mitchell Tree, Halbert, Center and Lost River. They are now requesting the Commissioners consider approving the expansion.  This will extend the tax base. The Shoals and West Shoals tax rate is currently .1977 percent.  If expanded the requested tax rate to the DLGF for all townships within the district would be .0745 percent.  This would make membership to the library inclusive of all townships and members could borrow books from any library in the state along with increasing revenue for the Shoals Library.  Loogootee Library expanded their district about eight years ago.    A discussion followed regarding the library building being an historic building with a need for new windows, roof and ADA access. Further documentation will be supplied to the Commissioners.
The County Insurance Agent of record was changed to Marilyn McCullough with Thompson Insurance out of Washington Indiana, effective January 1, 2022 with a motion made by Commissioner Roush, Commissioner Summers abstained, seconded by President George.  Commissioner Roush and President George in favor, motion passed.

Bobbie Abel, Auditor, presented a website hosting contract for renewal. A motion to approve continuing the contract with Triple R Marketing for the hosting of the County Website in the amount of $590.00 per year was made by Commissioner Roush, seconded by Commissioner Summers.  All in favor, motion passed.
Millie Brown, Lost River Township Trustee, asked if anyone was thinking about the future need in the County for Doctors.  A discussion followed.  Attorney Lett suggested that Angie Risacher, the County Economic Development Director be contacted about this matter.

Dates:
Courthouse will be Closed on Thursday, November 25 and Friday, November 26, 2021 for Thanksgiving 

Next Safety Meeting, Wednesday, December 8, 2021 @ 9:00 am. 
With no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 7:13 pm with a motion made by Commissioner Summers, seconded by Commissioner Roush.  All were in favor and the motion passed. The next Commissioner meeting will be held Tuesday, November 30, 2021, at 5:30 pm.  
________________________________


Paul R. George
_________________________________  

Aaron C. Summers






_______________________________


J. Cody Roush




ATTEST:  ____________________________________

    Bobbie Abel, Martin County Auditor

Martin


County


Est.








